
 

 

 

 

To:       Medicare IPAs 

From: IEHP – Provider Relations 

Date: December 30, 2024 

Subject: CMS Preclusion List – January  

 

As a result of the 2019 Medicare Program Final Rule, in order for Providers (including entities) to receive 

payment from a Medicare Plan (Part C and D), they must not be included in the Centers for Medicare & 

Medicaid Services (CMS) Preclusion List. This notice confirms that Inland Empire Health Plan (IEHP) has 

shared, via the Secure File Transfer Protocol (SFTP) server, the updated Preclusion List with the post date 

of Monday, December 30, 2024 for the month of January 2025.   

 

IEHP will continue to share updates of the Preclusion List on the SFTP server as it will be made available 

by CMS approximately every 30 days by the end of each month.  

 

Reminder 

• Ensure the IPA Provider Network is screened against the Preclusion List monthly. 

• Notify IEHP within two (2) business days if an exact match of National Provider Identifier 

(NPI) is found. 

• Notify IEHP within two (2) business days if an exact match (specific to entities) of Employer 

Identification Number (EIN) is found.  

 

If you have any questions, please contact the IEHP Covered Provider Call Center at call at (909) 291-8691 

or (844) 248 - IEHP (4347) or email ProviderServices@iehp.org. 

 

All IEHP communications can be found at: www.providerservices.iehp.org > News and Updates > Notices 
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